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ROTARY E-CLUB OF SOUTH AFRICA ONE 
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You may view the latest post by Rob Lindegger 
at http://www.wobblingthroughafrica.com 

 

 
When Rotary International first 
introduced Monthly Special 
Observances, Foundation Month in 
November must have been one of 
the very first ones to be named.  
For as long as I can remember, and 

that only goes back 36 years, there 

has always been ROTARY 

FOUNDATION MONTH in November. 

 

Many Clubs aimed to make their 

annual payments to TRF in 

November; many made a point of 

inviting some knowledgeable 

Rotarian as a speaker at one of 

their meetings in November; many 

recognised Paul Harris Fellows 

during November while others held 

a fundraising event with the 

proceeds going to The Rotary 

Foundation. 

 

The Manual of Procedure offers the 

following guidelines: 

 

ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 

The RI Board and the Trustees have 

agreed to observe Rotary Founda-

tion Month each November. During 

this month, clubs are urged to  

 

 

devote at least one club 

programme to the Foundation.    

 

Our E-Club has benefited richly 

from The Rotary Foundation but we 

have also contributed our fair share 

to the Annual Giving and End Polio 

Now funds. 

 

We have received at least R5 000 

each year from the District Grant 

Funds. Our 2 Global Grants have 

benefited to the tune of R860 000 

from DDF & TRF matching funds.  

 

Our Club and the communities we 

serve have much to be thankful for 

when considering The Rotary 

Foundation support. 

 

Along with this funding there is 

great responsibility on the Rotarians 

of our Club to ensure a high level of 

accountability and stewardship of 

the funds.  

 

Have Fun  
Gerald SieberhagenGerald SieberhagenGerald SieberhagenGerald Sieberhagen    ----    Editor Editor Editor Editor                                                                                                         
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I visited Axminster Rotary Club recently and gave 

them a 5 minute overview of what an e-Club is and 

we exchanged banners. Most of the members were 

not too clued up about e-clubs. 

Their banner, as befits a former world famous carpet 

manufacturing town, is made of Axminster carpet, as 

you might have guessed. 

Axminster is one of 2 nearby clubs to me in Devon and 

I shall try and visit the other, near Sidmouth, at some 

time. I hope to return to Axminster as a speaker and 

tell them more of what we, in the e-Club, get up to. 

The Rotarians I met were a very friendly crowd, though 

most were quite long in the tooth. There were about a 

dozen at the meeting/lunch and I am told they are very 

keen and pitch in when asked. 

This is the Conservative Club where the Rotary Club of 

Axminster weekly luncheon meeting is held on the first floor. 

A typical Rotary meal is served which brings back fond 

memories of 

boarding school. 

The building is the 

old Axminster 

carpet factory. 

 

As you can see, Mr 

Bean was also in town that day in his Robin 3 

wheeler. We must get Mike Ferry to tell 

us of his experiences driving one in 

Liverpool in years gone by. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pick n Pay are also there. 

 

Lastly, on a more serious note, both the (now 

defunct) Honiton Rotary Club and the Axminster 

Rotary Club sponsored blue plaques on historic 

buildings, of which there are many, in both towns. 

The plaques describe the date of the buildings 

and what they were in the olden days.  
  

David Tilling reports from the UK…………………………………. 
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Make A DIY sleeping bag for the homeless 
Meet Jo Maxwell, an ordinary citizen who prototyped a sleeping bag made of newspaper 

and plastic bags that has been distributed to more than 20,000 people.  

In 2004 Jo Maxwell started the Cape Town version of the Red Hat Renegades, an American 

social club for women over the age of 50. But for Maxwell it was about more than just having 

fun: "I changed the motto from 'Fun and friendship over 50' to 'Fun and friendship with a 

purpose'." This kick-started her active involvement in community work. In 2005 while out one 

night, she stepped out for some fresh air and couldn't help but notice some children 

wrapped in flimsy blankets asleep in a doorway. This sparked the idea of developing a 

cheap, waterproof sleeping bag. Maxwell looked at what resources she had at hand and 

started experimenting with plastic bags, newspaper and buff tape. She made several 

prototypes before finalising her design using recycled, heavy-duty plastic bags and ten 

layers of newspaper. The result was a sleeping bag that is warm and dry and not 

cumbersome to carry or store away. The "Good Night and God Bless" sleeping bags, as 

Maxwell dubbed them, cost approximately R6 to produce and are child's play to make. If 

you want to make a Good Night and God Bless sleeping bag, follow the simple steps below. 

How to make a Good Night and God Bless Sleeping bag 

You will need: Two 900mm x 1500mm, 60 micron plastic bags; 20 sheets of newspaper; A roll 

of buff tape; Two elastic bands 

Step 1 

Sort newspapers into two separate piles (tabloid or broadsheet). Open them up so the 

middle spread is facing up.  Take 10 sheets and layer them in rows, overlapping each 10 

sheets. 

Step 2 

Cut small “anchor” pieces of buff tape and anchor the layers of newspaper to each other to 

keep in place. About 40 should do to start the first bag. 

Step 3 

Lay the plastic bag on a table with the top edge (the open side of the bag) hanging over 

the side of the table by about 10cm. 

Step 4 

Start laying the 10 sheets of newspaper over the plastic, overlapping them until you have 

covered the plastic. IMPORTANT: Leave about 2cm of plastic exposed on the sides but take 

newspaper down to the sealed bottom edge. Anchor down every corner of the newspaper 

down the middle, never at the sides, top or bottom. 

Step 5 

Take roll of tape and attach to paper, plastic and table, making sure all the newspaper is 

taped.  Do this on the sides and bottom. 

Step 6 

Carefully flip the bag over and fold over the excess 2cm plastic and tape that was on the 

table to cover the edge of the newspaper. You are making the inside bag smaller than the 

second bag, which will slide over when complete. 

Step 7 

Now cover the second side of the plastic bag with newspapers in exactly the same way, but 

leaving just the smallest edge of tape visible. 

Step 8 

Take roll of tape and tape down the three sides.  Lift up carefully and the tape will fold 

underneath easily.  Or turn the bag over and tape it down. 

Step 9 

Take your second bag, give it a shake and then slide over the first bag. 

Step 10 

Turn the closed end of the bag towards yourself and start folding almost all the way to the 

open end, expelling air as you go. Turn the open end towards yourself. 

Step 11 

Separate the two bags, make a pleat and tape down both sides. The bag is now done! Use 

two elastic bags to secure the rolled up bag.   
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 BIRTHDAYS 
OCTOBER 
29th – Anita Kistnasamy 

NOVEMBER 
1st – Peter Bretherton 

2nd – Ockie Esterhuyse 

5th – Mark Rouillard 

6th – Trevor Mitchell 

13th – Bob Kistnasamy 

22nd – Renee Andries 

24th – Nokuthula Mvubu 

24th – Irene Setty 

26th – Suzanne Edmunds 

ANNIVERSARIES 
NOVEMBER 
12th – Angie & Trevor Mitchell   

28th – Zwakele & Jabu Ngubane 

30th – Alan & Linda Dunlop 

23rd – 5th ANNIVERSARY OF THE   

          CHARTER OF THE ROTARY E-CLUB   

          OF SOUTH AFRICA ONE 

DATES TO DIARISE 
 

2015 
 

1st to 7th Nov – World Interact Week 
 

2016 
 

 DATE FOR DG’s  VISIT ON 
GoToMeeting to be in FEBRUARY 2016 
 

26/27 Feb - RI President Ravi 

Ravindran’s Development Con-

ference in Cape Town   
 

4th and 5th March – PRESIDENTS AND 
OFFICERS ELECT TRAINING SEMINAR 
[POETS] in DURBAN 
 

10/11th JUNE – District Conference in 
Potchefstroom  
 
 

ADVERTISING 
IN ROTARY AFRICA MAGAZINE 

Have you ever considered advertising 
your products or services in the Rotary 
Africa Magazine? Or do you know of 
a business that may wish to do so? 
You can obtain the 2015 Advertising 
rates on the Rotary Africa website @ 
www.rotaryafrica.com 
 

EVENTS AND PROJECTS 
 

GLOBAL GRANT 1418817 
Proceeding according to plan. 
 

GLOBAL GRANT 1527880 
Proceeding according to plan 
 

In the next couple of days we 
will finalise a date in November 
for our  

• AGM  
• Year End Function  
• 5th Charter Anniversary 
• Celebration of The Rotary 

Foundation 
At the AGM we need to elect a 
President for 2016/17 and a President-
Elect for 2017/18; a Secretary/Treasur-
er for 2016/17 and any other Board 
members that need to be in place for 
the incoming year. 
The Year End Function is an 
opportunity to get into the festive spirit 
and look back on a year of many 
successes and maybe the odd blip 
along the way. 
Our 5th Charter Anniversary is a 
wonderful milestone to celebrate in 
an appropriate manner. 
Celebrate FOUNDATION MONTH in a 
special way. On Wednesday 25th 
November we will be linking up with 
the Rotary Club of Winnipeg on GTM 
when Pat Draper will showcase the 
GG to date with a presentation during 
their weekly meeting. 
  

WATCH 
THIS 

SPACE 
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PRESIDENT JEAN’S PAGE 

 

Dear Family of Rotarians 
ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT 

“Every rotary project anywhere in the 

world always started with one person 

who had an idea.”  
“See what all see, think what none think.” - 

Robin S. Sharma  

“Read, every day, something no one else is 

reading. Think, every day, something no one 

else is thinking. Do, every day, something no 

one else would be silly enough to do. It is bad 

for the mind to continually be part of 

unanimity,” - Christopher Morley 

Think of the days when you were a child, 

and did the impossible. No one doubted 

you, but today adults place a lot of 

emphasis on doubts. You must recognize 

that one of your highest priorities is to 

create anything that creates curiosity 

and remember that new ideas are the 

seeds of success. 

As we observed World Polio Day, it 

seemed fitting to remember American 

medical researcher Dr Jonas Salk who, on 

26 March 1953 announced, on a national 

radio show that he had successfully 

tested a vaccine against poliomyelitis, 

the virus that causes the crippling disease 

of polio. While there is still no actual cure 

for Polio, thanks to inventor Dr Jonas Salk 

there is a way to prevent it. 

In 2015, individual countries and the 

global development community should 

ask a key question: How do we make our 

most valuable resources—human 

beings—a priority as we strengthen our 

health systems? 

10 FACTS ON THE STATE OF GLOBAL HEALTH 

1. Life expectancy at birth increased 

globally by 6 years since 1990: Life 

expectancy at birth is based on the 

death rates across all age groups.  

2. Around 6.6 million children under the 

age of 5 die each year could be 

saved if they had access to simple 

and affordable   interventions such as 

exclusive breastfeeding, inexpensive 

vaccines and medication, clean 

water and sanitation.  

3. Pre-term birth is the leading killer of 

newborn babies worldwide lives could 

be saved with simple and cost-

effective care. 

4. Cardiovascular diseases are the 

leading causes of death in the world: 

At least 80% of premature deaths from 

cardiovascular diseases could be 

prevented through a healthy diet. 

5. Most HIV/AIDS deaths occur in Africa: 

many people living with HIV in low- 

and middle-income countries still do 

not know their HIV status. 

6. Every day, about 800 women die due 

to complications of pregnancy and 

childbirth: a health indicator that 

shows very wide gaps between rich 

and poor, between countries and 

within them.  

7. Mental health disorders such as 

depression. Fewer than half of those 

people affected have access to 

adequate treatment and health care. 

8. Tobacco kills nearly 6 million people 

each year. Unless urgent action is 

taken, the annual death toll could rise 

to more than 8 million by 2030. 

9. Almost 10% of the world’s adult 

population has diabetes. Deaths due 

to diabetes have been increasing.  

10. Nearly 3 500 people die from road 

traffic crashes every day. Strong 

action to improve road-use policies 

and enforce road-safety laws is 

needed to avert this rise in injuries and 

deaths. 

I am positive that, as Rotarians, we can make 

a difference in our communities. 

Thank you for sharing your gift of time to read 

this message. 

Let’s walk this road together and 

have FUN! 

Jean 
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TOPIC of the Week  

 ROSTER  
SEPT to DEC 2015 

 

THIS IS YOUR REMINDER 

2nd Nov – Jerry Brown 

9th Nov – Janet Rouillard 

16th Nov – Angie Goody 
23rd Nov – Gerald Sieberhagen 

30th Nov-Aadila Sabat St Clair 

7th Dec – Sandy Botha 
 

Please send your TOPIC of the 

Week to our Club Admin Director, 

Gerald, by at least the THURSDAY 

preceding the date of your turn. It 
makes it easier if Rotarians send in 
their TOPIC of the Week well ahead 

of time.  
Thank you to all of you 

who comply with this. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TUESDAY 
 

3RD NOVEMBER  

17TH NOVEMBER 

WED 25th Nov – link with RC 

of Winnipeg at 9pm 

1ST DECEMBER 

12TH JANUARY 

26TH JANUARY  

9th FEBRUARY maybe DG 

visit 

23RD FEBRUARY 

8TH MARCH 

22ND MARCH 

5TH APRIL 

19TH APRIL 

3RD MAY 

17TH MAY 
During the week preceding the 

GTM, the login details REMINDER will 

be emailed to each member and 

an SMS reminder may be sent on 

the day as a further reminder.  

 
 

TOPIC of the Week duties and the dates for 

GoToMeeting are highlighted in larger print to ensure 

that members do not overlook them 
 

The story about making Sleeping Bags on page 3 of this issue of OUTA SPACE 

was taken from Rob Lindegger’s website. There are many interesting stories 

and photographs on the all new www.wobblingthroughafrica.com website. 

I wonder whether any of our members will consider making one of these 

sleeping bags. Although we are entering our summer months in KZN the 

nights are still cold and I’m sure there will always be someone who could 

benefit from a bit of warmth.   
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ROTARY E-CLUB OF SOUTH AFRICA ONE – DISTRIBUTES 1000 PAIRS OF TOMS SHOES TO 

SCHOOL KIDS IN KZN 

TOMS – a company founded in 2006 by Blake Mycoskie is based in Playa Del Rey, 

California. Among their social outreach programmes is TOMS Shoes.   

Mycoskie had on one of his tours to Argentina saw children running through the 

streets barefooted.  He learned that lack of shoes was a problem that had a serious 

impact upon these youth, threatening the child’s ability to go to school, and prevent 

infections from soil borne diseases, etc.  Mycoskie sold his driver education company 

to fund his shoe company that manufactured a form of shoes called alpargatas – a 

simple canvas slip on shoe with the caveat that for every pair of shoe sold he would 

provide a new pair of shoe free of charge to the shoeless impoverished child/youth 

of Argentina and other developing nations.   

TOMS other outreach programmes include:   

• One week supply of Safe water to a person in need.  With each purchase of 

TOMS Roasting Company sold, 140 litres of safe water is given to a person in 

need. 

• Provide glasses and Medical treatment and eye surgeries 

Recipients of TOMS Shoe include the following countries: 

� Argentina 

� Ethiopia 

� Guatemala 

� Haiti 

� Rwanda 

� South Africa and  

� The United States 

It’s against this backdrop that Rotary E-Club of South Africa One had submitted an 

application form to Sesěgo Cares for and was allotted 1000 pairs of shoes for 

distribution.   

Learners at the Nongqanga Primary School – a 

rural school in Amatata in the rural Inanda District, 

and Parkgate Primary School in Parkgate, 

Ottawa were recipients of these shoes. 

On 14 October 2015, Rotarian Andisha Maharaj 

with kind assistance of the SAPS from Inanda 

(W/Off Mthethwa and Sgt Gumede) drove off to 

Nongqanga Primary School where they were 

warmly received by the school’s Principal – Mrs 

Luthuli 

and her 

learners. 

Rotarian Andisha Maharaj fitting a pair of 

TOMS Shoes watched by school principal, 

Mrs Luthuli and photographed by Sgt 

Gumede 

Barefooted learners waiting for their TOMS 

Shoes  

Andisha Maharaj reporting…………………………………...... 
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Happy learner wearing his TOMS Shoe 

expressing his appreciation and 

gratitude 

 

A girl learner fitted with her TOMS Shoes 

– with a queue of others eagerly waiting 

to receive their shoes. 

 

 

Smiling faces all around at Nongqanga 

Primary School – Amatata, Inanda 

 

 

 
Smiling faces – learners from Parkgate 

Primary School, (a no fee paying 

school) Parkgate, Ottawa  

 

 

Learners from Parkgate Primary School 

with, deputy principal – Ms Simmi Thool, 

Club President Jean Singh and Rotarian 

Andisha Maharaj of Rotary E-Club South 

Africa One  
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WORLD POLIO DAY – PROMOTION TO END POLIO NOW 

On 24th October, World Polio Day, our Club had a 

collection at Windermere Centre in Durban. The early 

shift saw Irene Kotze, ready for her next customer, Sue 

Sieberhagen in relax mode, and Monique Labat, 
scanning the horizon for her next donor 

The public who shop at 

Windermere Centre are 

generally very generous 

and once we have counted 

the coins and many, many 

notes in the tins we will look 

back at this promotion as, 

once again, being very 

successful. Irene Kotze, 

Gerald Sieberhagen and 

Bob Kistnasamy were quite 

formidable in red. Monique 

Labat was one of many 

Springbok rugby supporters 

who passed our stand. 

Jean & BU Singh, Andisha 

Maharaj and Janet Rouillard 

were the volunteers for the 

later shifts. 

Thank you, Irene for 

arranging the site and 

providing all the Polio 
literature.   
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END POLIO NOW continues……………………………………….. 

Irene Kotze and Bob Kistnasamy, showing 

just how close we are to eradicating Polio. 

On the next few pages of this OUTA SPACE 

edition we have extracted some articles 

which indicate some of the problems that 

are still being encountered in the FINAL 

PUSH to eradicate polio once and for all 

It is not quite Halloween ‘trick or treat’ time yet, but several of the younger set 

was approached and here are some of the conversations. Here’s a free END 

POLIO NOW sticker for you if you can tell me what polio is. Isn’t that a game 

that is played in the water; I’ve never heard of it but have you got anything I 

can read about it; I remember an aunt had it but isn’t polio finished? It’s a 

disease that affects the bones? 

Many of the shoppers knew someone who had been afflicted with polio and 

two of the earlier shoppers were polio survivors. 

The Moms and Dads with tiny tots knew about polio immunizations and I seem 

to remember there was a conversation with someone who was against 

immunizations. 

By and large, people in South Africa are best described as being in the ’Out of 

Sight, Out of Mind’ category when it comes to polio, but hopefully there is no 

apathy in the health sector in providing new born babies with the necessary 

immunisations against polio and other preventable diseases.   
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POLIO update for the week ending 21st October 2015 
World Polio Day on 24 October is an opportunity to reflect on how far we have come 

in the last year and to pay tribute to the countless healthcare workers, volunteers, 

families, traditional and religious leaders, governments, donors, civil society 

organizations and partners who work tirelessly to protect children against polio. 

Wild poliovirus type 1 [WPV]  

and Circulating vaccine-deprived poliovirus cases [cVDPV] 

TOTAL CASES Year-to-date 2015 Year-to-date 2014 Total in 2014 

 WPV cVDPV WPV cVDPV WPV cVDPV 

Globally 51 14 246 37 359 56 

endemic countries 51 1 227 37 340 52 
non-endemic 

countries 
0 13 19 0 19 4 

Countries Year-to-

date 2015 

Year-to-date 

2014 

Total in 2014 Onset of paralysis of 

most recent case 

 WPV cVDPV WPV cVDPV WPV cVDPV WPV cVDPV 

Afghanistan 13 0 12 0 28 0 06Sept15 N/A 

Pakistan 38 0 209 19 306 22 16Sept15 13Dec14 

Cameroon 0 0 5 0 5 0 09Jul14 N/A 

Equatorial 

Guinea 

0 0 5 0 5 0 03May14 N/A 

Ethiopia 0 0 1 0 1 0 05Jan14 N/A 

Guinea 0 1 0 1 0 1 N/A 20Jul15 

Iraq 0 0 2 0 2 0 07Apr14 N/A 

Lao PDR 0 1 0 0 0 0 N/A 07Sep15 

Madagascar 0 9 0 0 0 1 N/A 07Jul15 

Nigeria 0 1 6 17 6 30 24Jul14 16May15 

Somalia 0 0 5 0 5 0 11Aug14 N/A 

South Sudan 0 0 0 0 0 2 N/A 12Sep14 

Syrian Arab 

Republic 

0 0 1 0 1 0 21Jan14 N/A 

Ukraine 0 2 0 0 0 0 N/A 07Jul15 

Update on Endemic Countries 

Afghanistan 

• No new wild poliovirus type 1 (WPV1) cases were reported in the past 

week. The most recent case had onset of paralysis in Batikot district of 

Nangarhar on 4 September. The total number of WPV1 cases for 2015 

remains 13. 

• Three new positive environmental samples were reported in the past 

week, two in Hilmand district of Hilmand province with collection dates 

of 19 and 20 September and one in Nangarhar district of Nangarhar 

province, collected on 21 September. 

• Mop-up campaigns are planned in October in Gulestan district of 

Farah using the inactivated polio vaccine (IPV) and bivalent OPV with 

dates to be confirmed. National immunization Days (NIDs) will take  

POLIO UPDATE – 21st OCTOBER 2015 
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place on 1 - 3 November using trivalent OPV and Subnational 

Immunization Days (SNIDs) are planned for 29 November to 1 

December in the south and east of the country using bivalent OPV. 

Further mop up campaigns will take place in Balabuluk and Khak-E-

Safed districts of Farah in November. 

Pakistan 

• No new wild poliovirus type 1 (WPV1) cases were reported in the past 

week. The most recent case had onset of paralysis on 16 September in 

Peshawar. The total number of WPV1 cases for 2015 remains 38, 

compared to 209 at this time last year. 

• No new type 2 circulating vaccine-derived poliovirus (cVDPV2) cases 

were reported in the past week and no cases have been reported in 

2015. The number of cVDPV2 cases reported in 2014 remains at 22. The 

most recent case had onset of paralysis on 13 December 2014. 

• Three new environmental samples positive for WPV1 were reported in 

the last week. One was collected in Rawalpindi district of Punjab on 10 

september, one in Quetta district of Balochistan on 20 September and 

one in Karachi-Gadap town, Sindh, on 22 September. 

Nigeria 

• No new wild poliovirus type 1 (WPV1) cases were reported in the past 

week. No cases have been reported in 2015. Nigeria’s total number of 

WPV1 case count for 2014 remains six. The most recent case had onset 

of paralysis on 24 July 2014 in Sumalia Local Government Area (LGA), 

southern Kano state. 

• No new type 2 circulating vaccine-derived poliovirus (cVDPV2) cases 

were reported in the past week. The most recent case had onset of 

paralysis in Kwali Local Government Area (LGA), Federal Capital 

Territory (FCT) Abuja, with onset of paralysis on 16 May; this is the only 

cVDPV2 case reported in Nigeria in 2015. 

• In September Nigeria was removed from the list of polio-endemic 

countries following all samples in the polio laboratory being tested 

negative for wild poliovirus for a whole year following the most recent 

case on 24 July 2014. This is the first time that Nigeria has interrupted 

transmission of wild poliovirus, bringing the country and the African 

region closer than ever to being certified polio-free. Vigilance must be 

maintained to ensure that all children are reached with polio vaccines 

and that surveillance systems remain alert to polioviruses. 

• Subnational Immunization Days (SNIDs) are planned on 5 – 7 December 

using bivalent oral polio vaccine (OPV) and in January using trivalent 

OPV with dates to be confirmed.   



 

 

 

  

OUTA SPACEOUTA SPACEOUTA SPACEOUTA SPACE    
Page 13 

  

 

 

 

What is Tree of Joy?  

This is a project aimed at providing gifts to people within our community who seldom have the 

pleasure of receiving one for Christmas and to bring joy to those less privileged by fulfilling their 

wish. 

How does it work? 

Find a suitable venue. A busy shopping centre courtyard is the ideal venue. Arrange with the 

management to use this area. We run our project for three weeks. (This year we will run from 

Sat 25 Nov to Sunday 17 December.)  

Arrange for a big Xmas tree to be placed at the spot. The shopping centre supplies our tree.  

Have “wish cards” printed.  

Appoint someone to man the table set up next to the tree.  

Arrange a duty roster for Rotarians to assist in manning the tree. Our Rotarians do two-hour 

shifts.  

Contact charities to supply names, ages and gender for recipients of gifts.

(We put a Rotarian in charge of the charity/institution. They contact them and collect the names 

which are typed on a data list. We need all our names by the end of October.  

We then type all the names on a data base and number each entry.  

All the wish lists are then completed (the charities can complete them and return them to the 

club or the club members can do this at a work party.  

Gifts should not exceed R75 – R100.  

All cards are numbered according to the data base.  

Punch holes in the cards and tie a ribbon on to hang them on the tree.  

The concept is for the customers to select a card from the tree, purchase a gift and return it 

within 3-5 days wrapped. It is ticked off on the data base and stored until distribution. We use a 

storeroom provided by the centre.  

We have the details of all people who take cards and phone them if the cards are not returned.  

Cash donations are used to buy gifts for cards not taken.  

The gifts are then sorted into charity groups and delivered to the charities before Christmas.  

The Rotarian in charge of the charity is responsible for personally handing the gifts to the 

recipients.  

What is ROMEX?  
Romex (Rotary Medical Exchange) was established at the Rotary Club of Arcadia East 

London many years ago. They source medical equipment all of which is stored at the Romex 

warehouse in East London. You can source items from them but you need to give them a 

donation due to the high import charges and warehouse rental. You would also need to 

have the items collected. If you are interested please give Rainer Wiethoff a ring on 

0836762162 or drop him an email at rwiethoff@telkomsa.net. Here is the link to the website. 

Take the info required from there http://www.rotaryarcadia.org.za/romex.htm 

During the last GTM 2 items were discussed by Hans & Tina Hon which were new 

to most of our members – here are brief outlines of the projects 
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And now we are once again OUTA SPACEAnd now we are once again OUTA SPACEAnd now we are once again OUTA SPACEAnd now we are once again OUTA SPACE    
 

BACK PAGE 

In October we celebrate World Animal Month and President Jean 

Singh appropriately donated food to the SPCA. 

Well done Jean   

Here is our 

mobile END 

POLIO NOW 

advert.  

 

All the red and 

white areas 

are just rows 

and rows of 

END POLIO 

NOW stickers 

on Rob’s bike – 

a great way  to 

start a conver-

sation  


